LAURUS

Circular No. 36/2024-25 11th March 2025

Dear Parents,

We would like to express our sincere gratitude for your continued support of our school community.
Your trust and collaboration enable us to strive towards delivering a high-quality education that
empowers our students to excel.

We are pleased to share some key updates and enhancements made in the past year to strengthen our
academic and extracurricular programs:

1. Infrastructure and Facilities:
We have made significant investments in upgrading our laboratories and overall infrastructure
to ensure that our students have access to state-of-the-art facilities that support their learning
and development.

2. Enriched Learning Programs:
Our commitment to holistic education is reflected in the enhancement of our co-curricular
offerings. We have introduced platforms such as Khan Academy, Address Health, Fyule Lab,
and Cognospace to foster STEM education and support well-rounded development in our
students.

3. Academic Leadership:
We are proud to share that Mr. Nishanth Parlapalli (B-Tech, IIT Bombay, MBA, IIM
Ahmedabad) will continue in his role as Director of Academics, leading our academic
strategies. Additionally, Ms. Brittolina continues to serve as our Principal, ensuring the
smooth functioning of the school and upholding academic excellence.

4. Teacher Development:
Through various professional development programs, we are pleased to announce that 95% of
our teaching staff will continue with us for the next academic year. This stability ensures
consistency and high-quality education for your children.

In light of these investments and the ongoing enhancements to our programs, we would like to inform
you that the fee structure for the academic year 2025-26 will be increased by 12% compared to
the previous academic year. This adjustment is necessary to maintain the stability of our operations
and to continue delivering on our commitment to excellence in education.

The Term I fee needs to be paid on or before Saturday, 22nd March 2025.

We deeply appreciate your understanding and support. Should you have any questions or require
further clarification, please do not hesitate to reach out to us.

Regards

Dr. P. Gopala Krishna
director@laurustheschool.com
info.lus@laurustheschool.com




